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Prague, March 28th 2008

Dear Prime Minister,

     I have learnt about the difficult situation of Tsering Dhondup, a Tibetan refugee, who was arrested at the Tibetan Reception Centre in Kathmandu, Nepal, on the night of 23 February by Nepal police. His current whereabouts remains unknown. There are fears that he may have been deported to China, in which case he would be at grave risk of torture or other ill-treatment. 

     Tsering Dhondup arrived in Kathmandu on 4 February this year after fleeing China. He sought assistance to travel to India at the Tibetan Reception Centre, run by the United Nations High Commission for Refugees (UNHCR) in Kathmandu.  By 22 February, he had completed most of the formalities and was awaiting final approval from UNHCR and from the Nepal immigration authorities for an exit visa. He would have left Nepal on 25 February.

     I urge you to clarify the fate and whereabouts and provide immediate guarantees for the safety of Tsering Dhondup, if he is in their custody.


     I urge both Nepal and Chinese authorities to release him immediately and unconditionally unless he is charged with a recognizably criminal offence and remanded by an independent court.

     I ask both authorities to give him access to a lawyer, members of his family, the courts and any necessary medical attention.

     I call on both authorities to ensure that he is not subjected to torture or ill-treatment while he remains in detention.

     I am deeply concerned that he appears to have been forcibly returned to China against his will and in violation of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and the UN Convention against Torture to which Nepal is a state party. 

     Thanking you in advance for your time on this important and urgent matter, I am respectfully,







